## Feb 5, 2025 Fire Dept. Monthly Meeting.

18 in Attendance: Paul Doughty, Jaime Cooper, Jaime Crocker, Ricky Dodge, Andrew Doughty, Dave Crocker, Andy Harding, Tiffany Dodge, Bobbie Crocker, Tammy Crocker, Will Fencer, Sam Fencer, Butch Turner, Josh Costain, Robbie Crocker, Chris Dow, Adain Harding, Titus Gagnon.

- January's Meeting notes were read & accepted.
- Paul Doughty made the announcement. He was appointed Fire Chief as of 1/27/25. Congratulations Paul!
- EMS license will be issued 2/6/25. Obtaining this license will allow for the EMT's to do more.
- Repeater panels have been replaced. The roof of the repeater needs to be replaced. Water in the repeater batteries needs to be checked.
- F.D budget was approved by the selectman/woman.
- Andy H. mentioned there is a upcoming Basic EMT class in the evenings starting soon. If anyone is interested-please let him know for more info.
- Rotary service saw is in Service!
- It was voted & approved to add Jaime Crocker's name to the Chief's Plaque.
- Ramsdell's Repair in Hartland is too busy to inspect the trucks.
- Jaime Cooper will go purchase 3 snowmobile helmets for the rescue sled.
- Everyone was reminder of the Mandatory Annual F.D. Training on Sat Feb. 8, 2025 at 9:00am at the Town hall, and for everyone to bring their gear.

Adjourned at 6:33pm

Respectfully submitted by:

Iffeny a. Dodge
Tiffany A. Dodge

Secretary of the St. Albans Fire Dept.